
NOTICE OF ELECTRONIC MEETING & HOW TO COMMENT VIRTUALLY: 
 
On May 4, 2021, the Chair issued a written determination that because of the public health emergency, 
conducting a meeting with an anchor location presents a substantial risk to the health and safety of 
those who may attend in person. For these reasons, this meeting will be an electronic meeting without 
an anchor location.  
 
Board members will connect electronically. Public comments will be accepted virtually. To comment 
virtually, raise your hand on Zoom. For more information on participating virtually and to listen live, 
please go to www.parkcity.org. 
 
Determination of Substantial Health and Safety Risk 
The Board Chair has determined that conducting a meeting with an anchor location presents a 
substantial risk to the health and safety of those who may be present at the anchor location. Utah 
Code section 52‐4‐207(4) requires this determination and the facts upon which it is base, which 
include: 

• Statewide COVID cases and hospitalizations remain active; and 

• Based on metrics established by the statewide COVID‐9 Transmission Index, Summit County 
moved to the Moderate Risk designation on March 26, 2021; and 

• Park City is a resort community continually hosting visitors from areas which may be 
experiencing COVID‐19 spread. 

This determination is valid for 30 days, and is set to expire on June 4, 2021. 

Dated May 4, 2021 
 
 

__________________________ 
David Nicholas, Chair 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 9DD867A6-4906-41BA-B79D-4612C748B5F1

http://www.parkcity.org/

		2021-05-04T19:07:28-0700
	Digitally verifiable PDF exported from www.docusign.com




